
TOWN OF BASSENDEAN 
 

MINUTES 
 

BASSENDEAN LOCAL EMERGENCY 
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
ON WEDNESDAY 17 FEBRUARY 2021, AT 3.30PM 

 
In accordance with regulation 12(2) and 14D of the Local Government 
(Administration) Regulation 1996, due to the public health emergency arising from 
the COVID-19 pandemic, the Mayor has considered it appropriate for this meeting 
to be held by electronic means 
 

 
 
1.0  ATTENDANCES, APOLOGIES AND APPLICATIONS FOR 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
 
Members 
 
Cr Hilary MacWilliam, Presiding Member 
Cr Kathryn Hamilton 
Luke Gibson, Director Community Planning 
Sharon Ellis, Child Protection & Family Support 
 
Officers 
 
Merveen Cross, District Advisor  
John Lane, Emergency Management Officer  
Donna Shaw, Manager Development & Place 
Jeff Somes, Health Officer 
Amy Holmes, Minute Secretary 
 
 

2.0  CLOSURE 
 
As a quorum was not reached, the meeting was counted out and 
rescheduled to Wednesday 3 March 2021, at 3.30pm. 
 
 


